MEMO

TO:

Municipal Services Committee

FROM:

Paula Vandehey, Director of Public Works

Sue Olson, Staff Engineer

DATE:

October 15, 2019

RE:

Amend 2019 Materials Testing Contract (M-19) with OMNNI Associates, Inc. from an

amount not to exceed \$100,000 to an amount not to exceed \$125,000.

The Department of Public Works recommends amending the 2019 Materials Testing Contract with OMNNI Associates, Inc. from an amount not to exceed \$100,000 to an amount not to exceed \$125,000. Funding for work under this contract is from the various project accounts.

The Department of Public Works is requesting additional funding for the 2019 Materials Testing Contract due to testing and response needs exceeding anticipated amounts. Some examples are:

- Working with WDNR and WDOT to relieve the City of responsibility for contamination not removed prior to the reconstruction of Oneida Street.
- Meeting all railroad requirements for the utility crossing on Prospect Avenue.
- Handling all contaminated soil issues for the Prospect Avenue utility reconstruction.
- Assisting with evaluation and testing for the unanticipated Kernan Ravine project.
- Addressing contaminated soils found on Appleton Street.
- Preparing the railroad crossing permit for utility work on Newberry Street.

In order to keep projects moving forward and take advantage of any good weather conditions, staff recommends amending the 2019 Materials Testing Contract with OMNNI Associates, Inc. from an amount not to exceed \$100,000 to an amount not to exceed \$125,000.